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January 20, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is an ordinance regarding the revision of the City of North Bend’s boundary to fully include the SE 136th Street right-of-way located just south of the city limit line of North Bend (see attached map), as provided for in Revised Code of Washington (RCW) 35.21.790.  This boundary revision is necessary to facilitate a sewer project in the City of North Bend. 
The city has a project to design and construct a sewer system that will serve the Tanner and Truck Town areas of the city.  A portion of the sewer main is planned to be located in the right-of-way of SE 136th Street.  The proposed location of the sewer main is the most advantageous for routing and for future service to the area.  A recent annexation of properties to the north did not include the unincorporated King County road right-of-way at SE 136th Street.  This boundary revision would place the SE 136th Street right-of-way entirely within the city, and allow the city to accomplish the construction of the sewer main in the roadway, as well as other necessary road repairs, using city codes and standards.
The procedure for a city boundary revision of this nature is in accordance with RCW 35.21.790, which states that: 

“The governing bodies of a county and any city or town located therein may by agreement revise any part of the corporate boundary of the city or town which coincides with the centerline, edge, or any portion of a public street, road or highway right-of-way by substituting therefor a right-of-way line of the same public street, road or highway so as fully to include or fully to exclude that segment of the public street, road or highway from the corporate limits of the city or town.”
This type of boundary revision is not subject to review by the Boundary Review Board.  Revision of the corporate boundary of a city is effective upon approval by the city council and the county legislative authority.

It is in the best interest of both the City of North Bend and King County to have the city revise its corporate boundary to include the SE 136th Street right-of-way just south of the city limit line of North Bend.  On October 6, 2009, the city enacted city ordinance number 1364 to revise its city boundary to fully include the SE 136th Street right-of-way.  The adoption of the enclosed ordinance will concur with the city’s ordinance and, therefore, approve the revision of the corporate boundary of the City of North Bend.
I recommend that the King County Council approve this ordinance.

If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Linda Dougherty, Director of the Road Services Division, at 206-296-6590.

Sincerely,

Dow Constatine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:   Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




   Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Toni Rezab, Acting Director, Office of Management and Budget

Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Linda Dougherty, Director, Road Services Division (RSD), DOT


Matthew Nolan, P.E., Acting County Road Engineer, RSD, DOT


Mary Coltrane, Intergovernmental Relations Coordinator, RSD, DOT

